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Saint Serra 

President Janet Zabukovic’s Message   

Dear Fellow Serrans: 

We will be holding a Zoom prayer hour for vocations on May 6, at 3:00 PM; we will be pray-
ing the Chaplet of Divine Mercy and the Rosary together.  Jon Duncan will send out an email 
with the link so that you can easily join in the prayer hour.  Please plan on joining your fellow 
Serrans to pray.  I look forward to our first in person Serra gathering in a year!  We will be 
meeting at 11:30 on May 20 at the Newman Center for Adoration and Mass followed by a 
box lunch and speaker. The Serra Board is committed to being responsible about this deci-
sion to meet in person during these trying times.  Fr. Kyle assures us that there is plenty of 
room to spread out in the Chapel and in the meeting room where we will enjoy our lunch and 
speaker.  The Board opted for box lunches for this gathering to insure that our lunch together 
will be safe for all.  We appreciate our members’ responsible behavior during these times and 
hope that we will be able to routinely meet in person each month again.  Please see this 
newsletter for more details about this May event. 

The new Serra officers and board will also be installed at our May gathering.  Thanks to all 
who agreed to serve when called by the members of the nominating committee.  We have 
our work cut out for us in the months ahead as we begin to phase back into in person func-
tions.  Our membership Vice Presidents have been working on planning for some activities in 
the fall that we hope will lead to new Serra members willing to join us in our mission.  I am 
grateful to my fellow officers and board members for their willingness to meet each month via 
Zoom so that we can continue the important work of Serra. 

Let’s remember to pray for an increase in vocations, for those in formation and for those dis-
cerning.  And let’s also prayer for each other! 

Jan Zabukovic 
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Dear Serrans: 

It is hard to believe it's May! The time seems to fly by. I am very excited to host you 
all in a few weeks for our long anticipated return to in-person meetings. 

Things at the Newman Center are progressing nicely. The stained glass windows 
are finally in and the statues have been installed as well. The window of St. Juni-
pero looks great! 

By the time you all read this, the seminarians will almost be home for the summer. It 
is always nice to have them here for an extended period of time. I hope that we can 
host something this summer so you can all interact with them. 

Please continue to pray for our men who are applying to the Seminary. As you 
know, it is a lengthy process. 

Know of my continued prayers for you as well. Please continue to pray for me, and I 
look forward to seeing you soon. 

St. Junipero, pray for us! 

In Christ, Fr Kyle 

The new Saint Serra window  

In the Chapel at the St John Henry 

Newman Student Center, UCCS 

Donated by the St. Serra Club of 

Colorado springs 

Continue to pray for all our members during 
the very difficult time, especially: Barbie 
Henry, Maralyn Legleiter, Betty Plush, heal-
ing for Denny and for Mary Hayes, Joan 
Gawlik and her family, and Joe DeBenedit-
tis. 



Ceiling in the Chaple, St John Henry Newman Center 

Serra Club Current Officers: 

President – Jan Zabukovic 

Vice-President – Pat Van Matre  

Secretary – Marty Broestl 

Treasurer – Tom Plush  

VP Vocations – Claudine and Jon Duncan  

VP Programs – Jerry Schaefer  

VP Communications – Dennis Palsgrove 

VP Membership – Joel Kostyrka, Sue Harmon & 
Anna Marie Trupp  

Newsletter Editor – Dennis Palsgrove 

Trustees – Charlene Pardo and Eleanor Gentilini 
 
,Serra Foundation  - Charlene Pardo  



SAVE THE DATE *** MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

May 6th at 3;00pm  An online “ZOOM” Prayer time.  We will begin with praying the Chaplet of Di-
vine Mercy.  We will also be saying the Rosary for Vocations .  Jon Duncan will host the ZOOM 
meeting and will send an email invitation to each member with login information..  Join the ZOOM 
Meeting   https://zoom.us/j/9955357113   Meeting ID: 995 535 7113  And/or, dial-in 1-669-900-9128 
Meeting ID: 995 535 7113 

 

Our May 20 St Serra Club meeting will be our first Face to Face meeting in well 
over a year.  We will be at the new St John Henry Newman Center.   

Address is;  4785 STANTON RD, COLORADO SPRINGS, CO 80918-3907.   

Please enter via Clyde Way which connects Austin Bluffs to the Ent Center for the Performing 
Arts.  You cannot access the Newman Center through the Eagle Rock neighborhood. See included 
map 

We will try to broadcast some of the meeting over zoom.      

Our Guest Speaker will be Patrick DiLoreto, Seminarian, Diocese of Colorado Springs  

We will begin with Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the St John Henry Newman Chapel 
at 11:30 AM,  

Followed by Mass at 12 noon, celebrated by Fr Kyle Ingels.  

Reservations for Mass are not required.  

After Mass, we will adjourn to the main hall of the Newman Center for a Brief business meeting fol-
lowed by a box lunch. 

Reservations will be required to obtain a box lunch.  Anyone not making reservations for a 
lunch is welcome to attend the talk, but will not be provided lunch.  The suggested donation for 
lunch is $10 which will be collected at the meeting. 

Please see additional information on next page  

 

https://zoom.us/j/9955357113


For our Thursday, May 20, 2021 Meeting – a Box Lunch from Panera Bread is optionally avail-
able for purchase (reservations required – please see below!).   

Pick a Salad, a Sandwich, and a Side:  $10.00  to be collected at the meeting. 

2 Salad Choices:  

Caesar Salad.   Romaine, parmesan and homemade black pepper focaccia croutons tossed 
with Caesar dressing.  (vegetarian)  

Greek Salad.   Romaine, grape tomatoes, feta, red onions, kalamata olives, salt and pepper 
tossed in Greek dressing with a pepperoncini. (vegetarian)  

6 Sandwich Choices: (2 vegetarian) 

Napa Almond Chicken Salad Sandwich: Chicken raised without antibiotics tossed with diced 
celery, seedless grapes, toasted almonds and special dressing, and served with emerald green 
lettuce, vine-ripened tomatoes, salt, and pepper on Country Rustic Sourdough.  

Tuna Salad Sandwich:  Special recipe tuna salad, emerald green lettuce, tomatoes, red onions, 
salt and pepper on Black Pepper Focaccia.  

Turkey Sandwich:  Oven-roasted turkey breast raised without antibiotics, emerald greens, vine-
ripened tomatoes, red onions, mayo, spicy mustard, salt and pepper on Country Rustic Sour-
dough.  

Toasted Steak & White Cheddar: Grass fed beef, Vermont white cheddar, pickled red onions 
and horseradish sauce on Artisan Ciabatta. (please add $2.50 to your cost)  

Modern Caprese Sandwich:  Basil-white bean pesto, sliced fresh mozzarella, parmesan, arugu-
la, smoked tomato confit, fresh basil and balsamic glaze toasted on Black Pepper Focaccia. 
(Vegetarian)  

Classic Grilled Cheese Sandwich:  Sliced American cheese grilled on thick-sliced Classic 
White Miche.  (Vegetarian)  

2 Side Options: 

Potato Chips 

Apple 

 

Please Email your Lunch Choice to Joel Kostyrka (Swimmingcat@centurylink.net)  -- or call in 
to my cell phone (719) 330-1698 (leave message if needed).  

Please inform me of your lunch choices by Monday, May 17, 2021.  

 

mailto:Swimmingcat@centurylink.net






Save the Date 

The Colorado Serra  

2021 District Convention  

October 22 and 23 

God’s Call to Holiness Transcends 

Generations 
 

The convention will be held at the  

NEW St. John Henry Newman Catholic Student Center  

in Colorado Springs. 

 

 
 

The planning committee needs to have an idea of how many hotel rooms to reserve. 

If you think you’ll need a room in Colorado Springs, please email  

Convention Committee at 

SerraCOSprings@diocs.net . 

Subject: I'll need a room 

 



A big thank you to Eva Hart for sending Ordination 

Anniversary remembrance cards to our Priests and 

Deacons 

Pope Francis in a special prayer service May 

1st in St. Peter’s Basilica invoked the end of 

the pandemic and a return of what he called 

“a horizon of hope,” including a scenario in 

which scientists can figure out how to con-

quer the coronavirus.  



Our Seminarian’s Contact Information 







NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries  
 

5/9   Msgr. Ricardo Coronado-Arrascue birthday 

5/9/90        Msgr. Ricardo Coronado-Arrascue ordination anniversary 

5/11/72  Rev. Edward Kinerk, SJ ordination anniversary 

5/14  Rev. James Klein birthday  

5/17/08  Rev. Kirk Slattery ordination anniversary 

5/19/79  Rev. John Auer ordination anniversary 

5/21  Seminarian Matthew Kane birthday 

5/21/77  Rev. Kenneth Przybyla ordination anniversary 

5/24/86  Rev. John Toepfer, OFM Cap ordination anniversary 

5/25/57  Rev John Krenzke ordination anniversary 

5/27  Rev. Ernest Bond ordination anniversary 

5/27  Rev. Donald Brownstein birthday 

5/28  Rev. Lawrence Brennan birthday 

5/29/10  Rev. David Price ordination anniversary 

5/29/93  Rev. Timothy Corbley, IV DEI ordination anniversary 

5/29/71  Bishop Michael Sheridan ordination anniversary 

5/30/70  Rev. Dennis Grabrian ordination anniversary 

5/30/98  Rev. Bogdan Siewiera ordination anniversary 


